
Dear Jacques,

I hereby recommend to you Ms. DESMOULINS who wishes to develop a music-therapy treatment for
severely affected Alzheimer's patients.  We made a preliminary trial in our practice with 4 patients (together
with staff psychologist, Maryane Quenin, and psychomotor therapist, Geraldine Forest) and experienced
excellent results in improved communication and relief of agitation and anxiety in the patients.

It would be very interesting to continue this work in a more structured manner.  It could possibly be the
subject of a research project or a doctorate thesis.  I would be interested to discuss this possibility with you
further.

Warmly,

Prof. Bonnefoy


